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December 9, 2019 

 

Mr. Adam Teitzman, Commission Clerk 

Office of Commission Clerk 

Florida Public Service Commission 

2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

 
Re:  Docket No. 060038-EI 
 
Dear Mr. Teitzman: 

 
On August 30, 2019, Florida Power & Light Company (“FPL”) filed its final Routine 

Storm Charge True-Up (“Final True-up”) in this docket.  FPL’s collection of charges for the period 
February 1, 2019 through July 31, 2019, resulted in an over-collection of Storm-Recovery Charges 
and Tax Charges of $6,278,065 and $5,605,641, respectively.  Starting on November 1, 2019, in 
accordance with the Final True-up, FPL credited the over-collection of Storm-Bond Recovery 
Charges to customers as a one-time credit in the same manner that they were collected, and FPL 
credited the over-collection of Tax Charges to FPL’s Storm Reserve as provided by the Financing 
Order.  The total amount refunded to customer as part of the one-time refund related to the Storm-
Bond Recovery Charges was $6,734,282 which represents an over refund amount of $456,216.  
Pursuant to the Financing Order, FPL applied the net over refund amount as a reduction to FPL’s 
Storm Reserve.   

 
If you have any question regarding this filing, please do not hesitate to contact me at 

(561) 691-2512.  Thank you for your assistance. 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
/s/ Scott A. Goorland 

 
Scott A. Goorland 

Attachment 
 




